

The next Caldrithig Meeting will be Sunday September 10 4pm

## AGENDA

1. Capital Pride Demo - Report
2. Newcomer's/Welcome Back Potluck - Update
- 3.a) Feast of the Hare - Present Bid
- 3.b) Feast of the Hare - Schedule Short Bid Vote Meeting
4. Feast of Lombardy - Update
5. Caldrithig Exchequer Vacancy: Vote on Candidate
6. October Meeting Date: Vote on preference between Oct 8th and Oct 15th
7. Officer Reports
8. Around the Room

Present: Cecilia, Elsbeth, Duncan, Sebastien, Gina, Constance, May, Lorette, Estienne, Petronill

### 1. Capital Pride Demo - Report

Constance reported that the demo was amazing, we recruited someone even before festival opened, she even pitched as part of the booth, we ran out of literature on 1st day so only did 1 day rather than both.

Cecilia suggested that we schedule volunteers in shifts next year (as the 2nd day was cancelled both to volunteer availability and lack of literature) or only booking one day next year.

Several people suggested that the new postcards have a QR code (Which can be scannable by attendees even when post cards otherwise gone)

Lorette suggested that another option could be to get QR codes on stickers rather than postcards (or in addition to postcards)

### 2. Newcomer's Welcome Back Potluck

This will be held on September 23rd, all welcome and encouraged.

Lorette asked about food allergy information in potluck decisions,

Cecilia replied that any serious (as in people shouldn't bring at all) allergies should be posted to the event so other attendees know to avoid bringing,  
and otherwise we will have index cards for people to list ingredients.

### 3. Feast of the Hare Bid Presentation

3a) Lorette presented the Hare bid (which had previously emailed to the populace as well)

In addition to the staff listed as part of the original bid, she reported that Wilhelm had agreed to take on youth rapier, and Gina agreed to be A&S liaison.

Lorette was asked about pre-registration and replied that she be setting up a google form for pre-registration and would announce when it was open, with pre-reg closing a week before at the request of the feast and lunch stewards so that they have time to plan alleergy/dietary restriction accomodations.

Petronill asked if the children's feast was a different menu or if it was cheaper because children under 12 will eat less. Lorette confirmed that it's same menu, but less food.

Constance asked who the contingency event steward/deputy was, Answer: Cecilia

3.b) It was decided that we hold a Zoom "vote on the HAre bid" meeting on Sunday September 24th to vote on the bid, so that there would be time to make the Oct 1 Tidings deadline assuming the bid passed (which we expected)

### 4. Feast of Lombardy:

Constance reported that progress on this event is happily underway including delicious menu testing and entertainment planning, and she offered to convey the cheque w/ the site fee to the location if required as it's within her regular ouvre of weekly travel.

### 5. Exchequer Vacancy (vote)

Moved by Petronill, Seconded by Gina that May of ye Wolde be accepted as the new Canton Exchequer.

Vote passed with 1 abstention.

6. We decided to move the October meeting to Oct 15th as the 8th was on Thanksgiving weekend.

### 7. Officer Reports

Seneschal: Have seneschaled

Dance: Restarting

Exchequer: helping May with turnover document and procedure notes

A&s: Quarterly report went in on time, lost of stuff this time!

Archery: Expecting archery season will end end of October

Fencing: Have had lots of new faces at practices and still going to ESD to hang out

## 8. Around the Room

Lorette: Is thinking of starting up a monthly tavern , idea was looked on favourably by those presented

Asked some questions about the website vs the kingdom website vs the various calendars vs the FB re confusion of finding correct information.

Petronill suggested that while our Canton website is one of the best ones as far as SCA websites go, it may be do for a site review as the way people use the web has changed since it's last redesign

Cecilia meanwhile offered to ask the web minister to put some of the "where do I find this" info directly on the main page (namely: when the recurring practices are) to make it easier in the meantime

May: knee deep in planning, happy to be teaching drama

Gina: Working on putting together stuff for Pennsic classes next year ang jewelery making for largess / gifts

Duncan: Got out to Ealdormere 25 , currently making Vkiiking bag handles. Carlton Achery will be back in operation this year on Saturdays!

Cecilia: Is Looking forward to attending virtual University of Atlantia

Meeting adjourned

September 24th 11:30 Meeting to vote on FEast of the HAre bid presented Sept 10th:

Present: Lorette, Petronill, Cecilia, Gina, Estienne, Gavin, Elsbeth, May, Sebastien, Wilhelm, Christabel

Moved by Cecilia, Seconded by Gina that we accept Lorette's Feast of the Hare bid.

Approved unanimously

Meeting adjourned.